                                      Our  2006 SEASON OF RACING

 Our season for the year of 2006 actually started before the  2005 season ended.

We had a pretty good season with the two boats that we were running,                                   SO, Lets add a third boat, and a wave runner.

  To most people that we talk to, it sounds like an occasional Sunday afternoon of racing.

With this in mind, I would like to share some of the things we have done, our plans, and what we are up against in a lot of situations.

  This season started with the purchase of two Ford Hemi Motors last November. These will be used in our Pro Mod Boat, it runs about 174 mph in 7 seconds

  The boat that Keith and I tuned last year, will be entered in a 10 or 11 second class, at 100 to 120 mph.

  We have purchased another boat, we will now run it in the 9 second class, at about 130 mph.

  NOW COMES ASHLY RUF

In three of the four associations that we belong to, there is a Personal Water Craft class.

There are several reasons this class was set up.

1   To keep the family concept, and something for the younger crowd.

2   To get new, or younger, drivers used to the time clock and holding ropes.

3   To give smaller scale racers a chance against the clock and competition.

  Our plan for the 2006 season is to be effectively competitive in four classes.

To do this, the following things have to happen, and we are about there.

1    We traveled 11 weekends last year, this year it will be 17 if we don’t break.

2    Our crew consists of about 10 people.

Travel plans, accommodations, etc.

3 About 25.000 miles around the US

4 There will be 5 rigs to handle everyone, plus equipment.

5 This should bring a meaning of the word TEAM.

   To make all of this happen, I would like to share what we have done.

We already have one of the finest semi Rigs on the circuit,

We designed, and built it ourselves.

We have purchased a 1982, very clean motorhome.

 For all the miles and safety

   new trans, brakes, shocks, belts, etc.

We have purchased a 1996 model 28 ft rig hauler

   Also brakes, brgs. Lights, etc.

Kieth has also purchased a brand new trailer for Ashlys racer and tow vehicle.

The new boat is at Little Johns for rigging.

  At this time we are proud to say

At the World Of Wheels Car Show in St Louis

The Pro Mod took first in class

The Wave Runner took first in its class

Our Side Kick tow vehicle took third in its class.

HOPEFULLY  THEY  RUN  AS  GOOD  AS THEY  LOOK

The big rig is ready to run

Kieths rig is ready to run

28 ft. rig is ready to run

Pro Mod is ready to run

Finishing motor home

Installing engines in two other boats and wave runner

  Our equipment will be in the Kansas City Car Show next weekend

  Our first race is in Waco Texas on April 28th
There are many things to be done, but we are on track.

  Not to sound like a commercial, BUT, if anyone is interested

If anyone is interested in sponsorship, please ask.

Whether it be large or small, money, or a helping hand.

                   PLEASE ASK

Big Dicks Halfway Inn, and many of their people are a major sponsor

St Charles Boat And Motor

Little Johns

Are sponsors in this area

Updates will follow as our season goes.

                  Little John

